AUGUST 19, 2008 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES
c.
Public Hearing and Action on 326 West Liberty Street Site Plan, 0.42 Acre.  A proposal to construct an addition connecting the two existing buildings for a total of 6,914 square feet with office, beauty salon and residential uses and 17 parking spaces – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

DiLeo described the proposal and showed photographs of the property.

John Floyd, 519 Sunset, stated that this appeared to be something that would enhance the character of the site.
Steve Dykstra, of Hobbs and Black, representing the petitioner, stated that he and the petitioner were present to answer any questions.

Michael LaShuto, and Maria Hahn, owners of Blue Karaoke, which was located in the building at the rear of 402 West Liberty, which was adjacent to the subject site, stated that they have invested a great deal of money in their business and they welcomed new neighbors on this site.  He expressed concern about the staff report, which seemed to contain some inaccuracies.  He asked that the Blue Karaoke not be referred to as a “bar” in any part of the report, stating that it did not function in that manner.  He also noted that the portion of the staff report that contained a description of the project omitted the fact that the existing driveway was used for access by at least two other lots, one of which was Blue Karaoke.  He said this may or may not be important, but said it should be clear which lots the access would serve.  He asked the Planning Commission to consider including his address in the motion for access.  He wanted the tenants of the subject site to be aware that the Blue Karaoke was open 24 hours a day and that customers would be leaving at odd hours, adding that they made their customers aware of this issue. 

Noting no further speakers, Bona declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Borum, seconded by Westphal, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the 326 West Liberty Street Site Plan, subject to the recording of a permanent access easement with the adjacent property (402 West Liberty Street) prior to issuance of building permits.
Potts said it was difficult to tell which buildings the driveway accessed and where the parking spaces were located.  She asked if the parking lot would be striped for parking and if there were an easement between the three property owners for shared access.
DiLeo stated that the parking lot serving 326 West Liberty, the subject site, would be repaved and restriped for 17 spaces.  She did not think any pavement activity would be occurring on the adjacent parcel.  She stated that approval of the motion included requirement of a permanent access easement being recorded.  

Bona asked about the properties to the west.

LaShuto stated that his property was 404 West Liberty, which was located behind the attorney’s office at 402 West Liberty.  He stated that his building used the 326 West Liberty driveway for access through an existing access agreement.  There was a building at 406 West Liberty that contained three storage units and an apartment, he said, which was located behind 408 West Liberty, adding that a separate driveway existed to serve those uses.
Moved by Lowenstein, seconded by Westphal, to amend the main motion by changing the language regarding the access easement to read:  “…subject to the recording of a legally appropriate permanent access easement with the adjacent properties prior to issuance of building permits.”
Bona supported this amendment and suggested that staff notify the adjacent owners to determine the appropriate properties.

A vote on the amendment showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Borum, Lowenstein, Potts, Westphal, Woods



NAYS:
None


ABSENT:
Carlberg, Mahler, Pratt
Motion carried.
Potts thought this was a beautiful building and was glad it was going to be preserved.  She said many times additions to an historic structure could do damage and it was her hope that this new addition would be an improvement to the building at the rear.  She supported this proposal.
Bona also supported the proposal, stating that staff could address the comments about the staff report properly identifying the name of the use located adjacent to the site.
A vote on the motion as amended showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Borum, Lowenstein, Potts, Westphal, Woods



NAYS:
None


ABSENT:
Carlberg, Mahler, Pratt
Motion carried, reads as follows:
Moved by Borum, seconded by Westphal, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the 326 West Liberty Street Site Plan, subject to the recording of a legally appropriate permanent access easement with the adjacent properties prior to issuance of building permits.
